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AROUND THE BAR   |   IN MEMORIAM

Arthur L. Fine
June 21, 1932–September 21, 2018

Arthur Fine died on Septem-

ber 21 after a brief illness. 

Art, a third-generation Col-

oradan, was born in Denver 

in 1932. He came from a 

pioneering Jewish Colorado 

family. His grandfather Louis Fine immigrated 

to Colorado in 1895 and was the director of the 

Jewish agricultural colony in Atwood. 

Art graduated from Denver East High School, 

Harvard University, and Harvard Law School. 

Between college and law school, Art served in 

the U.S. Army. He married Janet Kramer in 1959, 

and they were happily married until his death. 

Art practiced law in Denver before becoming a 

Denver County Court judge. He was very proud 

of his low attorney registration number. He was 

active in politics and his religious congregation, 

and he volunteered tutoring schoolchildren. 

He loved the area around Oak Creek, Colorado, 

where he spent a lot of time. 

He is survived by his wife Janet; his sister 

Judy Cohen; his children David (Stephanie 

Wasserman), Rachel, and Louis; and his grand-

children Natalie and Gabe. He inspired his son 

David and his granddaughter Natalie to become 

attorneys. He loved his family above all. 

—Submitted by David Fine

Daniel F. Lynch, Sr.
December 30, 1930–June 30, 2018

Daniel F. Lynch, Sr., of Denver, passed away 

peacefully at age 87 on June 30, 2018. While 

his family and friends are saddened by his 

passing, they celebrate Dan’s accomplished 

career in the law and a life well lived. Dan 

served as a prosecutor and civil trial attorney 

over his legal career, with a unique interest in 

church/state law. Dan attended Pueblo Central 

High School and the University of Colorado 

at Boulder. After his service as a U.S. Marine 

in the Korean conflict, Dan graduated from 

Georgetown Law while serving on the staff of 

Senator John Carroll of Colorado. Dan served 

on the CU Board of Regents from 1962 to 1968. 

In addition to his trial lawyer work, Dan was an 

author and successful businessman. 

Dan will be remembered as a kind and 

generous man and a scholar of law and religion. 

Those who knew Dan appreciated his knowledge 

of politics as well as his easy sense of humor. 

Dan’s willingness to take on the causes of 

the less fortunate will be the hallmark of his 

remarkable career. 

Dan is survived by his children and their 

respective spouses; his grandchildren; his 

brother and his wife; and many nieces and 

nephews.

—Submitted by Michael J. Grills

In Memoriam

In Memoriam recognizes recently deceased members of the Colorado legal community. 
Colorado Lawyer relies on its readers for this information. Please send notices about 
recently deceased attorneys, judges, and other legal professionals to Susie Klein at 
sklein@cobar.org. Reader-submitted “tributes” highlighting the individual’s legal career 
are welcomed. Print-quality photographs (300 dpi or greater) are encouraged.

CBA ETHICS 
HOTLINE

A Service 
for Attorneys

The CBA Ethics Hotline is a 
free resource for attorneys 

who need immediate 
assistance with an ethical 

dilemma or question. 
Inquiries are handled by 

individual members of the 
CBA Ethics Committee. 
Attorneys can expect to 

briefly discuss an ethical 
issue with a hotline 

volunteer and are asked to 
do their own research before 

calling the hotline. 

To contact a hotline 
volunteer, please call 

the CBA offices at 
303-860-1115.
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